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Mr Matthew Rosel 
Metropolitan Projects 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001  
 
Matthew.Rosel@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Rosel, 
 

Stage 1C Remediation and Earthworks, Barangaroo (SSD6956) 
Comment on the Response to Submissions Report 

 
I refer to your email dated 28 September 2015 to the Department of Primary 
Industries in respect to the above matter. 
 
Comment by DPI Water 
DPI Water has reviewed the Response to Submissions (RTS) and provides the 
following comments. 
 
The DPI Water requests clarification to the response outlined in Table 1 of the RTS 
(page 7).  It is recognised the cut off wall is designed to prevent groundwater 
migration, so presumably groundwater is present, or else an alternative 
hydrogeological explanation is required. 
 
For further information please contact Janne Grose, Planning and Assessment 
Coordinator (Penrith office) on 8838 7505 or at janne.grose@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mitchell Isaacs 
Director, Planning Policy & Assessment Advice 
 
 
 


